From: Suzanne Jones

To: <u>Info</u>

Subject: Agenda Item 10.9, 06.15.22

Date: Wednesday, June 15, 2022 9:07:39 AM

Dear MOFD Board of Directors,

I'm unable to attend your meeting tonight, but ask that the following comment be read aloud into the record.

I am contacting you on behalf of the Bollinger Canyon Improvement Association for which I serve as Secretary. I commented in this capacity at your last regular meeting regarding a unrepaired landslide on EBRPD land at the end of unicorporated Bollinger Canyon Road.

This minor slide occurred several years ago, and while it is small, it has rendered the fire trail connecting Bollinger Canyon to San Ramon impassible to vehicular traffic, including emergency vehicles. We consider its repair an urgent matter for the safety of our residents and hence were dismayed to read EBRPD's recent letter to MOFD outlining its position regarding District ordinance 22-02.

It would appear from CalFire's letter dated May 20, 2022, that CalFire has delegated the authority to enforce state forest and fire laws to MOFD within the SRA. As such, we ask the District to move forward with enforcement with respect to repair of the slide on EBRPD land so that the functionality of this fire trail for emergency vehicle access and as a potential evacuation route may be restored.

Thank you for your consideration,

Suzanne Jones Secretary Bollinger Canyon Improvement Association P.O. Box 411 Moraga, CA 94556